
The church in Cairns has approximately 20 saints. The church in Port Moresby, Papua New 

Guinea (PNG) is the closest to the church in Cairns. It has approximately 60 saints. 

 

Around 2010, the co-workers came to Australia to trumpet the need to migrate to other 

cities to plant the church tree. We were deeply encouraged by the call for migration and 

after two years of prayer, seeking and fellowships, two families with two young single 

working saints moved to Cairns in March 2012 and started to meet. At that time, in 

Mareeba, which is approximately one hour distance by car from Cairns, there was a family 

of saints that would come and join our meetings. 

 

In January 2013, the church in Cairns began its first Lord’s table meeting. Brother Dick Taylor 

joined our meeting and gave us an encouraging message. 

 

When we first arrived in Cairns, we often came together in the morning to pray. Initially, our 

burden was to pray for the Lord’s move in Cairns. After a period of time, our burden spread 

to Port Moresby, PNG. Port Moresby is the closest capital city to Cairns, flight between the 

two cities is 1 hour and 15 minutes. At the time, there was no church in PNG.  

 

Praise the Lord! He heard our prayers. Not only did He raise up a church in Cairns, but a 

church was raised up in Port Moresby. A few days ago, there was a young people’s training 

in Port Moresby with 26 young people attending. The church in Cairns and the church in 

Port Moresby are closest by geographical distance. Every Thursday evening at 7:45pm, we 

have a zoom meeting with the brothers from the church in Port Moresby for prayer, 

fellowship and pursuit of the words of the ministry. 

 

We grow very slowly, both in terms of the growth in numbers and the growth of life. We 

need to the strengthening of the body. We asked the Lord to burden more saints for 

migration to Cairns. This is a beautiful city with lovely sceneries. It has an International 

airport and cruise terminal. Its education and medical facilities are world class. It is suitable 

destination for International students. You may contact me if you need further information. 

 

My mobile is +61 410586811, email: shzhao@me.com. 


